Patricia Scheidt Austin

FSC 1962

Family Background

Patricia Scheidt Austin

Born in San Francisco, CA

Both parents were born in Fresno


Leroy Scheidt……………….Deceased


Mildred Metzler Scheidt……90 years old

Brother Russell

Married Stephen Austin in 1963

Two Children: Katherine



Jeffrey

Two grandchildren: Wyeth and Cole

I am the first nurse in my family and the first in my immediate family to graduate from college.

I am a member of the first nursing class to graduate from Fresno State College (now CSUF) in 1962.
Student Nurse Experience

I lived at home while I attended school.  My education was financed by my parents, with a modest assist from me my senior year.

Tuition cost about $35 a semester, and the general parking fee was $8.

Initially our class was large, maybe 50 students.  Everyone who applied to the nursing program was accepted; there were no restrictions other than meeting the admission requirements of the school.  21 students went on to graduate.

Our student uniform was a blue pin striped shirt dress, and each student was measured individually by a representative from the uniform company (Barco, I think.)  We wore white stockings, white shoes, and pants were not an option.  At that time, no one in nursing wore pant suits.
Our nursing cap was initially made of white organdy, but we replaced it after about a year with a ready made cap from Kay’s Caps.  None of us could wash and starch the organdy cap so it looked like the original.

Lois Pisano, a classmate, designed both the nursing pin and the nursing badge.

Our clinical experiences were held at the following hospitals:  St. Agnes, Community, Fresno County, Kings View, and Valley Children’s.

Our nursing instructors were very strict.  Pillowcases had to always face away from the door, window shades had to be adjusted to the same height, the wheel on the bed had to be straight.  “Don’t shake the linen or hold it close to your body, and do not throw it on the floor.”

CAPPING CEREMONY: held at end of our first year in the auditorium of Fresno City College.  Every student had to have a nurse sponsor.  It was a very impressive ceremony, with a procession of the nursing students carrying a plastic facsimile of the Nightingale lamp and a burning candle.  This would probably not be allowed today because of safety concerns about a lit candle in a public meeting place.
PINNING CEREMONY:  held a week before graduation at Fresno State College.  We received our nursing school pin.  We voted on whether or not to include the year as part of the pin, but that was turned down.  

WORK EXPERIENCE AS A STUDENT


We were encouraged to work as a student to gain valuable clinical experience.  There was no such thing as an extern.  We were hired as student nurses, and there were few limitations on what we could do.  There were no policies or procedures governing what duties students could perform.  Anything you were willing to learn within the scope of RN role was open to you.  I worked at the County Hospital, and I remember assisting Dr. Myron Joseph with the first peritoneal dialysis performed in Fresno.
STATE BOARDS

I took my exam in San Francisco.  There were hundreds of students taking the test, which was held in a large auditorium.  There were no computers.  It was all done with a multiple choice answer sheet and a pencil.  It took 2-3 months to receive your results.

AFTER GRADUATION

I was recruited by a former nursing instructor, Dorothy Maxson, to work at Doctor’s Hospital in Modesto.  A fellow graduate, Kathleen Kahlstrom (Callahan) and I excitedly went to Modesto to help open the hospital.  We were in on the ordering of equipment, stocking shelves, organizing our units.  I was the head nurse in Critical Care… imagine, a new graduate who didn’t even know if I had passed my RN State Boards.  

My starting salary, as I recall, was $328/mo.  When I passed my Boards, it went to $350/mo.  I worked the 7-3:30 shift, and cared for 3 patients with the assistance of an LVN. 
I eventually returned to Fresno, and began working at Fresno Community Hospital, again in critical care.  It was a 5 bed unit, manned by me and an LVN on the evening shift (3-11:30.)  We also recovered surgical patients during the evening when the PACU had closed.  At times I floated to the post-op surgery unit, where the patient ratio was 1 RN and 1 LVN for 16 patients.
In the early years of my career there were no disposables, we mixed our own meds, gave our own RT treatments.  Only physicians inserted IV’s.
During my career at Community Hospital I worked a variety of units.  I also spent time in the Education Department, managed the Medical Staff Office Temporarily, and taught at Clovis Adult School.

My true calling was Nursing Management, and I spent over 30 years in that role.  I was able to learn so much from the opportunities available to nurses.  I managed units in dialysis, endoscopy, orthopedics, medsurg, neurology, critical care, pediatrics, medicine, telemetry.  I was a leader in Quality Assurance development, a house manger, and I ended my career as manager of the post-partum unit at Community Regional Medical Center.  I retired in 2006.

I love nursing, and I feel so grateful that I was able to pursue this career.  I was an active nurse for 45 years, and I never felt burned out.  I received great satisfaction from my patients and their families, but the most rewarding part of my career is looking around and seeing how many nurses I helped train and develop.  I feel like they are all my children, and it gives me such joy and pride to see how they have matured as nurses.  I am fortunate to have been in a job where I maintained contact with so many of them
I may be retired, but I will always be a nurse!

